
  

 Agenda Item 9 

 

Clerks Report (For Information Only) 

Below are updates to the council on issues that are ongoing where no decision or minimal expenditure is 

required. The purpose of this update is to keep councillors and the public up to date on various issues and 

to save time at the meeting. 

Streetlights –  

• Nothing to report. 

 

Community Centre / Playing Field –  

• Playing Field Footpath – Repair work to start in early January 2023. 

 

Environmental Issues – Calls from Residents 

• Oat Close – Overgrown hedging along path to Harvest Close has been cut back. In the process the 

parish council has found a new grounds maintenance contractor who can be used for future jobs. 

• Parking – Continuing problem with customers of The Bull parking on the pavements. Referred to the 

PCSO asking for them to undertake more visits. 

• Parking – Residents parking their cars on the grass verge next to their bungalows opposite the Post 

Office. Letter sent to Fairhive asking them to investigate. 

Environmental Issues - 

• Parking Reviews – Schemes for double yellow lines at the junction of Hampden Road and Orchard 

Close and single yellow line at Carters Ride and Dorchester Close submitted to Buckinghamshire 

Council. 

• Trees – Ligo Avenue tree works scheduled for February 2023. 

• Hedging – The overgrown hedge on the Wendover Road by the Station Road roundabout has been 

cut back.  

Allotments – 

• Nothing to report. 

 

Other 

• Eskdale Road Play Area – Planning permission finally received on the 2nd December. Order placed 

with Proludic. Pre-work site meeting arranged for early January. 

• BT Damage Claim – BT has contacted the parish council indicating that they will be claiming for 

damage to a cover on the grass verge in Hawkslade. They stated that the damage occurred in August 

2020. 

 

 


